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Admin Report

Lynnmour PAC Meeting

September 12, 2016
Presented by: Kelly La Roue and Angela Meule


New Information Items:

A September newsletter was sent home via email to all families on Friday, September 6th. There will be 4 main newsletters throughout the year (September, December, March and June). Please keep up to date with school events either through our school website, Admin reports presented at PAC and classroom teachers. We had a fabulous first week back and look forward to a great year.
Staffing Updates: 

Please join me in welcoming our new staff to Lynnmour 

· Vicki Gilbert (Learning Support Teacher)

· Jenn Hoodless (Learning Support Teacher)

· Jill Blewman (Learning Support Teacher/ Grade 3 / ELL)

· Kristina Murray (EA) (returning from last year, now on a continuing contract)
· Monique Zander (Grade 4/5 teacher)

· David Yuan (Grade 4/5 teacher returning from last year– until the return of 
Mrs. Pascuzzi)

As of Tuesday, September 20, I will be away on a 6-week medial leave. In my absence, 

Ms. Angela Meule will be Acting Principal and will assume all duties and responsibilities. A TOC will be in place for Ms. Meule’s class. Please contact Ms. Meule should you have any questions or concerns. I look forward to seeing everyone on November 2, 2016

Class Organization

We can confirm that we will have 8 divisions this year with a projected enrollment of 173 students so far. Our organization is: K, 1, 1/2, 2/3, 3, 4/5, 4/5, and 6/7 

Family Photo Night:

We are pleased to partner with Mountain West studios (info@mountainweststudios.ca) for all of our photographic needs this year. This year, we are pleased to offer a 

FAMILY PHOTO NIGHT
Monday, October 3rd
4pm – 8:00pm (last sitting at 7:45)

The sitting fee is $25.00 made payable to Lynnmour School and includes a complimentary 8x10 photo. There are only 15 spaces available – first come, first served. Don’t wait…sign up is in the office. Portraits will be available for Christmas!
Parent Teacher Conferences:

Sign up sheets will be going up within the next day or two for parent / teacher conferences to be held on Monday, September 19th  (1:40 dismissal on this day only) and Tuesday, September 20th.

A message from our School Nurse:

As you are aware, health services for the school community are provided by a number of public health professionals from Vancouver Coastal Health (VCH). Lynnmour’s public health nurse this year is Lisa Hogan (lisa.hogan@vch.ca) Ongoing public health programs that she will continue to offer this year at the school include: 

· Consultation on immunizations, communicable disease to parents, students and staff

· Consultation on medical alerts, including education to school staff on anaphylaxis management and glucagon administration.  

· Supporting health promotion initiatives, using a Comprehensive School Health (CSH) approach. More information on CSH can be found at Health Schools BC at 

http://healthyschoolsbc.ca/about/comprehensive-school-health/
· Ongoing capacity building of the school staff to teach health curriculum

· Information and referral to health service to students and families 

· Dental, hearing and vision screening for kindergarten students 

For more information on all public health services for children and youth please visit the school health manual online at: www.vch.ca/schoolhealth/ns. 

For your information, Lisa Hogan’s days of work are Monday to Friday (some Friday’s off). She can be reached by email at lisa.hogan@vch.ca or by phone 604-488-4854. Her office is now located in the Parkgate Community Centre.

Parking around Lynnmour

Please be reminded that there is NO parking in the roundabout. Several parents are parking and then coming into the school with their child. The roundabout is for a quick pick-up or drop-off only, and must stay clear at all times for emergency vehicles. Please make arrangements to park on Orwell and walk your children into the school. The safety of our students and staff is important - thank you for your cooperation.

Bell Schedule / Attendance focus for 2016-2017

There will be no changes to our bell schedule next year. Doors will open at approx. 8:30 with the first bell going at 8:40. Doors will open earlier on mornings that have activities scheduled. Recess is 10:25-10:40, Lunch is 12:00-12:25 (play first) 12:25-12:45 (eating time) and 2:40 dismissal. Recess is always spent outside – rain or shine, so please ensure your child(ren) are prepared. 

School Fees for 2016-2017 school year

In accordance with Policy 706 School Fees, Elementary School Fees are established each spring and are to be determined in consultation with the staff, SPC and school community. All fees are set at cost recovery. Lynnmour fees for 2016-2017 will be: $40.00 school supply fees, $5.00 Emergency Fee, $8.00 Agenda books and Outdoor School (Gr. 4 and 6) & Bighouse program(Grade 3).
 
A school focus continuing from last year will be on attendance, including arriving on time and being prepared to learn. 

Daily Attendance - There is a strong and direct correlation between students' daily attendance patterns and their academic success. There is an expectation that all students are on time for school and prepared to learn in their classes prior to the bell. Poor attendance and late arrival times can become a habit and lead to significantly lower levels of student achievement.
Student attendance is the shared responsibility of parents, students and staff. Parents have the responsibility to ensure their child's attendance at school and to communicate with the school regarding their child's absences or tardiness.  Parents and students must assume responsibility for their punctual attendance each day: They must come to their classroom prepared to participate and work in a positive manner. Regular attendance is essential for success in school. When students are away from school, we ask parents to notify the school by telephone using the callback line. Regardless of the reason for absence, your child’s classroom teacher will work with you and your child to catch up on missed work within a reasonable time frame. 
In order to better track attendance please follow these procedures:

· Phone In - If your child will be absent or late please advise the school (604-903-3590). 

· Check-In and Check-Out Through the Office - If students need to leave before the end of the day for appointments, they must sign out in the office. As well, parents must notify the office by sending a note or by leaving a voice-mail message before school starts. 
Please access the following websites for further updates www.sd44.ca/schoolsites/lynnmour/aspx
www.sd44.ca
http://www.sd44.ca/school/windsor/Pages/default.aspx

